News from Beryl Baker,
Last Monday I felt free to come to town as the weather seems more stable after nearly a whole month of thunderstorms and a deluge of rain.  Where I am the flooding has not been half so bad as the 1998 disaster but in other places it is even worse and many people living near the Pilcomayo river have lost their homes and livestock.

Estribo and La Patria are the worst affected of the Anglican Indian colonies as the roads are like rivers.  The Emergency services are well organised and helicopters have flown in food and medical help and brought out seriously ill people.  On the whole the Indians homes are o.k., it's just the roads that are causing hardship.
At the back of the ranch there is waist deep water in the houses and the families there have moved closer to me but the road was not passable until a tractor got through last weekend with provisions.
From Sunday onwards there has been a cold front and the rain has stopped.  In fact the weather is beautiful at the moment but very chilly in the morning and night.

There has been a tremendous response from everyone to help the flood victims and after the water has receded and the mud dried out the ongoing needs of the people will be easier to assess.

Apart from my animals being terrified of the thunder the only really unpleasant thing for me has been finding leeches in my bathroom.  I haven't seen any of these things since Makthlawaiya days.

Rhett returned to Paraguay last Friday and is gradually recovering and I hope to see him this week.

The Luis Palau Festival was a great success and attended by 30,000 people, mainly young people.  Aminda, Ana and Brian from my Asuncion home went along last Saturday and returned home at 2 a.m. as the activities did not finish until 1a.m. as the response was so enormous to the Gospel message.  Luis Palau was able to speak to the members of the Paraguayan Senate and the response was also very positive.  I didn't realise that he is no longer a young man and he spoke for an hour standing up obviously anointed with the power of the Holy Spirit. 'The testimony of his son Andrew also made a tremendous impact.

This week is a week of catching up with people and getting things repaired.

My watch is again working and my glasses are wonderfully repaired and the people responsible were very keen to here about Jesus this morning.

Tomorrow, D.V. a new tyre will be fitted to the front wheel of the truck to replace the second hand one that was miraculously obtained on Maundy Thursday to enable me to get to the ranch after the original tyre completely disintegrated.  I had just slowed down for a police check and the truck gently swerved to the side of the road.
Thanks to Ed Brice who was also returning to the Chaco from Asuncion I was not completely stranded in that isolated place.  Just another example of the Lord's protection and provision.

A full prayer letter will be coming soon.

lots of love and prayers

Beryl

